FINAL
FINAL

Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation

January 25, 2022
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR),  Cindy Brown (CB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Hugh Morton (HM), Bob McCarthy (BM), Kevin Rioux (KR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Tracy Priestner (TP), Gary Carreiro (GC)
Absent:

Also Present:
Nicole Pearsall (NP), Town Accountant,Jim Hartnett (JH), Town Administrator
KAR opened the meeting at 6:30 p.m. 

KAR read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links: https:// meet.google.com/iyj-hnuo-qtk dial in to this number: +1 562-373-2751‬ PIN: 495 232 760#
1.  FY2023 BUDGET MEETINGS:


A. CEMETERY:
SteveSouza was in attendance to discuss the FY23 budget.  He said there is a $7k cut in miscellaneous expenses and a 2% increase for salaries.  BM read over the narrative.  They spoke on the needs of the Cemetery.  There is $25k in an article for a study of what the needs for a building are.  Steve spoke of the needs for gates because of vandalism.  He also mentioned the necessity for more expansion.  He also gave the committee a list of increases to the fees he is proposing to the Select Board.  His budget “B” only has small increase for equipment and supplies.


B. ACCOUNTING:
NP discussed the FY23 budget.  Budget “A” has 2% salary increase and a contractual increase for the Town Accountant.  The administrator made only $2,500 in cuts from the requested budget.  There is an increase for the actuarial study.  Sue Brayton, Treasurer/Collector said this is for the full OPEB study done every other year.  NP stated she is in process of hiring an Assistant.  Budget “B” has an increase for a part time seasonal person to assist during the busy times which would be shared through the four financial offices.


C. TREASURER/COLLECTOR:
Sue Brayton (SB), Treasure/Collector, spoke on the FY23 budget.  She combined the two budgets this year since her position oversees both departments now.  Budget “A” has 2% contractual obligation.  She is still short staffed since both offices had 3 full time positions and now only has 5.  Budget “B” only has an increase for the part time person and does not restore to 6 positions.  


D. DEBT:
SB spoke on debt for FY23.  We have three loans that are not excluded that she has been working on wording to make excluded.  $10 mill BAN for new school which will be rolled over to a bond soon.  A couple of authorized and unissued debt will be rescinded at town meeting.  She was asked to look at reamortizing some debt but it would not be beneficial.

E.
EMPLOYEE BENEFITS:
SB spoke on the employee benefits budget.  The administrator has reviewed and they are very conservative.  Some of these cannot be cut.  Pension number is actual.  We are working on comparing health insurance to try to save some money.  Would not take place in FY23.  We may need to increase unemployment if the override does not pass and we need to do lay offs.  OPEB we are only 60% funded but we haven't been putting anything in there in some years due to balancing the budget.  This does effect our bond rating if not funded properly.  She also spoke on the importance of stabilization fund.  KAR said there should be 5% of the total budget, approx $2.5 mill, and we are at $1.2 mill.
2.  OVERRIDE DISCUSSION:
  GC said we need to get the override prepared for town meeting.  Need to educate the town on the importance of the override.  BB said we need more information from the Assessors regarding the tax rate.  KAR said we understood that changing to a commercial rate, the taxes do not increase, just shift the burden.  KR said he will work with the Assessors on exploring all tax rate options.  KAR wrote a letter to the editor of the Shorelines which should be published soon.  TS said it was great and very well written.  
3.  TOWN ACCOUNTANT OFFICE & RECORDING CLERK:
KAR said NP is working on the Assistant and the recording clerk has been posted on indeed.
4.  LIAISON REPORTS:
None
5.  MINUTES:
None
6.  TOPICS FOR NEXT AGENDA:
KAR spoke on a full budget for Feb 8th and need to get the Police in to discuss their budget.  The committee decided on a meeting on the 1st with the Police Department.  We don't want to be overloaded too close to town meeting.  
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 p.m. was made by KR and seconded by HM and the roll call vote in favor was unanimous.  The next scheduled meeting will be on February 1st at 6:30 p.m. remotely due to the pandemic.  

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk
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